Merit Meeting

Friday, October 23, 2009

10 am

Room 318 EC
Members present:  C. Kefauver and L. Ingram (Co-Chairpersons), D. Ferrell, S. Clutter, A. Vavra, M. Koon, S. Woodburn, P. Carmichael (non-voting), V. Riley (non-voting)

The meeting was convened at 10:00 am in room 318 EC.
The committee was asked to convene by Dr. Riley in order to discuss the impact of the revised faculty position description on the merit activity list.
Committee members analyzed the merit activity list against the faculty position description requirements.  After careful analysis, it was determined that there was not a need to eliminate activities, but there was a need to amend activities to reflect “above and beyond the job performance.”
The following summarizes changes to activities:

· 9. Participate in more than one recruitment activities (2) 

Guidelines:   Proof of initial activity used to satisfy faculty position description must be included.  Program directors are excluded. Regular advising duties are also excluded.
· Add the following statement prior to Activities 17,18,19
· Faculty can request merit points for Activities 17, 18, 19  with proof of initial professional development activity and membership in one professional organization used to satisfy faculty position description must be included.
· 14.Principle author for the creation of a new program or for major revision of existing program (3)

Major contributor for the creation of a a new program or for major revision of existing program (2)

Committee member for the creation of a new program or for major revision of existing program (1) 

Guidelines: Documentation by principle author to verify level of service is required.  Division Chairs and Program Directors are excluded.  Program directors developing programs outside their discipline should request credit under #16.
Dr. Riley asked that the committee look at adding an increased emphasis to activities supporting institutional priorities and goals, adjusting the point distribution for each level, and to possibly streamline the categories and procedures in future reviews of the merit procedure.
Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Ingram

Merit Committee Co-Chairperson
